
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  July 19, 2018      
 
RE: Ordinance to Provide Incentive for Planting Canopy Trees 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
 
When regulated dicot trees are removed from within the City limits of Key 
West, the planting of approved replacement dicot trees is required.  Dicot 
trees are trees with leaves also called canopy or sub canopy trees and the 
Tree Commission has an approved list of tree species that can be planted to 
close out the removal permits.  Currently, City ordinance allows for a 2:1  
replacement credit for State Listed endangered and threatened tree 
species.  Tree Commission policy since April 9, 2018 allows for the 2:1 
replacement credit for named canopy trees if the trees are at least 2 caliper 
inches at the time of planting (see attached list).  This policy change was 
initiated in hopes of encouraging property owners to plant more of the true 
canopy trees.  
 
The public has stated a desire to increase the protection of the Royal 
Poinciana tree and to require more plantings of the tree, recently named 
the Official City Tree.  The public has also stated a desire to require more 
planting of true canopy trees species due to the recent hurricane impacts 
and data from the tree permitting database that shows a low amount of 
canopy trees being replanted.   
 
In 2016, the City of Key West received a grant from the Urban Forestry 
Council to map the canopy of Key West and to document the species, size, 
and condition of the City owned street trees.  A report regarding the grant 
was presented to the Tree Commission in March 2017 (copy attached).     
 
Last month, an update was done to update and document the canopy 
report to show impacts from Hurricane Irma using the same methodology.   
 
 
 
 
 
 



                        Canopy Tree Coverage   
 
          *Information created using the I-Tree Canopy computer program 
                                       as per Urban Forestry Grant  
 

1995  2004  2006  2015  2017 
 
   21%  24%  16%  30%  28%  
 
 

Significant events that impacted the canopy: 
 
  September 25, 1998 Hurricane Georges 
  
  October 24, 2005  Hurricane Wilma 
 
  September 10, 2017 Hurricane Irma 
 
 
In May 2018, a request was made by Mayor Cates that the Tree 
Commission review the requirements for the replacement of dicot trees 
especially Royal Poinciana trees.  At their June 28, 2018 workshop, the Tree 
Commission reviewed presented data and discussed options (see attached 
data).  At their July 9, 2018 meeting, the Tree Commission voted to 
incentivize the planting of certain canopy trees species, including the Royal 
Poinciana, and to increase the replacement credit to 4:1.  These select 
canopy species include Gumbo Limbo, Royal Poinciana, Strangler Fig, 
Shortleaf Fig, Sapodilla, Spanish Lime, Jamaica Dogwood, and Mahogany.    
 






















